Town of Eleanor P.O. Box 185 Eleanor, WV 25070

A regular meeting of the town council of the Town of Eleanor was held at 7:30 PM.

Present: Mayor Cam Clendenin

Recorder Lynda Casto

Councilwoman Teresa Harmon Councilwoman Regina Hull Councilman Jack McLane Councilman Joey Tolley, Jr.

Absent: Councilman Kevin Childers

The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

The minutes of the previous meeting were approved as presented on a motion by J.. McLane, 2nd by T. Harmon & carried.

The liability forecast was approved on a motion by J. Tolley, 2nd by R. Hull & carried.

Standing Committees/

Park Board/At this time the board has talked with Rich Pullins of Jeep Fest about the clean up that was supposed to have happened after the event. It was in the best interest of the town to not allow Jeep Fest to be held in the park from now on since they did not leave the park like they found it. They agreed that it was not cleaned up and it was 70 days past event. This was for \$3500.00. Park board decided to let Sara McClanahan have a 5K run in the fair grounds at no cost to her. The purchase of the trails in the 300 acres is not feasible now since the land manager is saying that they want \$700,000 for the property right now. We will meet with them in the next 3 or 4 weeks.

Police Committee/Larry Wingo reported that we did not have things stolen through the holidays and considered ourselves lucky since neighboring towns did. Our reminder every night to lock up at 9:00 seems to be helping.

The School Board is willing to pay for a patrolmen for the schools in town on an as needed basis. We are not interested in this since it would be near to impossible to find someone to accept these terms. Larry reported on having to break a door down on Fir Street at the request of a mother that hadn't heard from her son. He was asleep.

Larry will escort a funeral to Buffalo at the request of Evan Bias for a gentleman that he is taking care of. Events Planning Board/We will restart meetings soon.

Report from Officers of the Town/

Reviewing the WV Governor's Safer at Home Exe. Order the council decided to not rent anything out at this time. We will look again at March.

No One had anything at this time.	
All business being complete the meeting adjourned at 7:48 PI	M.
Mayor	Recorder